On May 17th Board Member Sandra Richmond submitted the following question regarding Board Item PM5 Project Modifications for Hammock Pointe:

Question: 
How would this be unforeseen?

Response: 
The boulders that had to be removed were below grade, therefore could not be seen.  Soil borings were done in and around the footprint of the proposed building prior to excavation and hard rock (boulders) were not found as addressed in the firm's report.  Soil borings provide a sampling of what material is below grade, however, it is not possible to find everything below grade without completely excavating the site.  

If more borings were taken, it would have cost the district more for those borings, and there is still no guarantee that the additional borings would have been taken exactly at the location the boulders were eventually found.  If the bounders were found by the borings, the excavation contractor would have charged the district to remove the boulders and replace them with suitable soil just as they are doing now.  There may be a premium cost for removing the boulders now, however, that is offset by the additional borings that would have had to be done to try to find the boulders in the first place.
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